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The meeting was called to order by Professor Dwight Hughes at 5:35 PM with Introductions.  He asked Professor Robert Hughes to introduce Adam Coleman, the new CTEC instructor.  After Adam Coleman’s introduction, Professor Dwight introduced Ambra Peters, the new NTEC instructor.  Then, the committee members introduced themselves.  There were two new members present, Mr. Wage Stewart and Mr. Nathan Kostrba.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Professor Dwight talked briefly about what he will be doing during his sabbatical.  He said he will be working to get more information on cyber security programs and what they involve.  He said he will be in touch with the members to ask for their assistance in 

Advisory Business:

Ms. Dedra Daehn explained the newly revised Advisory Handbook that has been posted on the Advisory website.  She said there are several new details that she has added to this version of the handbook and urged the members to go through the book at their leisure.  Also, Ms. Daehn said that she will be conducting new member orientations from the next meeting, asking new members to arrive 30 minutes prior to the start of the meeting so they can go through the brief orientation with her.  Ms. Daehn hoped to have the new member orientation online in the future.
Work Plan:

Ms. Daehn went over the 2011-2012 Network Technologies Work Plan to confirm the items are still to be left on the work plan.  The members reviewed the items and felt all the items that are on the plan now should remain with the same timeline.  Professor Dwight explained some of the work being done on the college side with the articulation agreements with four-year colleges.  
Grant Proposals for Foundation Funds:

Professor Dwight talked about the NDG for Clark College NTEC.  He said he does have the NDG equipment since a year ago.  The license itself is $6,000.  Professor Dwight explained some of the highlights of working with equipment like NDG for the insight it can give students on how the system is put together.

The committee members agreed that Professor Dwight should keep pushing for Cloud and as more and more people become familiar, they will understand the significance of this.  But Professor Dwight said the college currently is very enthusiastic about furthering the cyber security course in NTEC.  Professor Dwight will email the members and ask them to review his proposal and return responses by early January.

Cisco Northwest Educator Conference:
Professor Dwight also reported that 50 to 80 educators from Washington schools will be here in April 2012 for the Cisco Northwest Educator Conference at Clark College.  About 140 schools are eligible to attend.   He will be contacting different hotels and restaurants to service the conference.  He will also be sending out invitations to the advisory members.  
DNET Capstone Course:

Professor Dwight said the capstone course will have the final student project presentations next Thursday evening and that he is inviting the advisory members to attend as judges/evaluators.

Summary of Winter & Spring 2012 D. Hughes’ Sabbatical coverage:

Professor Robert talked about how Professor Dwight’s classes will be covered during his sabbatical.  

Computer Support Specialist Update:  

Professor Robert said that it was brought up at the IPT meeting of what the math requirements are for the CTEC 121 and NTEC 221.  Both of these courses require a Math 95 or higher, which is not a high math but there has been a reduction of 15% less students capable of doing English 101 and Math 095 levels, according to the statisticians in the Office of Institutional Effectiveness. 
Professor Hughes said we currently have a 2 credit DNET 252  prep class for A+, which may be changed to on-line training  for better enrollment.  For the CSS AAS  degree, the department has proposed dropping those 2 credits and adding 3 credits with the CTEC 150,  Introduction to Local Area Networking, which is generally needed for students in DNET 221 to be successful.  For the certificate, the department has proposed replacing DNET 252 with CTEC 120 Beginning Programming to give insights into code and programming for support specialist student.  A motion was made and passed to approve the changes for both the AAS and Certificate of Proficiency. 
Update on EWU BST and OIT Health Informatics transfer program opportunities:

He said all of the new programs have been approved and that he appreciates the long range goal which is to arrange transfer piece with OIT.  There is one DNET class and 2 CTEC classes that qualify for Option B Associates Degree.  Also, somewhat pricey.  But there is not a comparable IT or MIS type degree on this side of the river.  
Discussion on role of Linux in the DNET and CSS curricula:

Professor Robert said that networking area has done a solid job in getting Currency up and running.  He turned it over to Jack Sande to give a little background.  

Next Meeting: 

Spring quarter – early May.
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